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On the situation around Ukraine 

After the EU and Great Britain summit in London on March 2nd, we are 

witnessing a relentless torrent of so-called “peace plans”. Behind the hollow 

slogans of the latest Europe’s pseudo-peacemaking initiatives lies a cynical agenda 

— not only prolonging the conflict in Ukraine and dragging it into a dangerous 

escalation, but also torpedoing any real negotiation efforts. 

Those who continue to pump Ukraine full of weapons and bankroll the terrorist 

activities of its militants are just as culpable as the Kiev regime itself. They bear 

direct responsibility for its war crimes, no matter how desperately they try to wash 

their hands of it. 

Western military specialists have had their boots on the ground in Ukraine since 

2015, pulling the strings at every stage of preparation and execution. They aren’t 

just observers; they are active participants, and their fingerprints are all over this 

conflict. 

The very notion of deploying so-called "peacekeeping forces" under the guise of 

de-escalation — when the real intent is to keep the bloodshed flowing — is not just 

hypocritical, it is outright immoral. 

As stated by Russian Foreign Minister Sergey Lavrov: Russia “will treat the 

presence of these forces on Ukrainian territory exactly as we would a potential 

NATO deployment in Ukraine. Whatever flags disguise this operation – be it the 

EU banner or national flagsof contingent contributing nations – and whatever 

chevrons adorn their uniforms. Such actions would constitute not some purported 

hybrid involvement, but direct, official, and unconcealed NATO participation in 

the war against the Russian Federation.  

This cannot be permitted — particularly against the backdrop of French President 

Emmanuel Macron’s panicked statement yesterday that Russia poses a threat to 

Europe. If so, troops would logically be deployed against this threat.” 

 


